
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Upminster Hyundai
01708 917 958
Upminster Hyundai

Council Finance update                   
On 1st March 2023, at Full Council, the annual Budget and Council Tax was set for 2023/24. This 
has been one of the most challenging times a Council has faced to set budgets.  It was agreed that 
the 2023/24 Council Tax will increase by 2.99%, with an additional 2.00%, set by Government for 
Social Care. This will make a total proposed increase of 4.99%. This does not include the Mayor 
of London’s precept. The Budget will ensure residents continue to receive the key services they 
value and rely on, amid massive savings’ targets. These savings will include keeping our roads/
pavements repaired, making the Borough safer, responding to climate change and building more 
homes. The Budget will include the following: 

•	 £6million investment in roads and pavements

•	 £650,000 to provide 30 minutes free parking in Hornchurch and Upminster town centres to 
encourage more trade, and to provide a boost for local businesses

•	 £1million to replace old lampposts with more energy efficient ones

•	 Additional £50,000 to upgrade lampposts for EV charging

•	 £290,000 to continue Council-funded Section 92 police officers

•	 £3.5million to push forward upgrade of CCTV in Borough

•	 £2.5million for improving school classrooms and buildings

Finally, I would like to remind residents that there is support available for those who need it, 
either through our Cost-of-Living campaign, or our Council Tax Team.  

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS 

Upminster walkabout                   
At the end of February your three ward Councillors had a walk around Upminster Town Centre to 
see what improvements could be made. Council funding is very short at present but it is useful to 
plan ahead, and some things can be done at a relatively low cost.

We are conscious of the amount of street clutter, some of which is unnecessary. The wooden 
seating area which appeared last year by BrewDog is hardly used, so we are thinking of relocating 
it to other sites. The advertising board here could also be relocated and there are several posts 
which are obsolete and can go too.   These small changes will open up the pavements, making 
it easier for parents with buggies, and those using mobility scooters. The bases of our street 
trees need to be cleared, and a better surface put around some. Following pressure from your 
Association and Councillors, the Upminster Park toilet block will remain in service for another 
year whilst a review of the Borough’s provision takes place.   We are always open to ideas, if you 
wish to contact one of us – our details are on page 2.

Cllrs OSCAR FORD, LINDA HAWTHORN AND CHRIS WILKINS 

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

Harold Wood 
and Upminster - 
proposed changes 
to bus routes 346, 
347 and 497 – 
Consultation by TFL
TfL are undertaking a consultation process 
to make changes to the 346, 347 and 497 bus 
routes in Harold Wood and Upminster. 
They propose to extend the 497 route from 
Upminster and Harold Wood into Cranham 
and the removal of the 346 altogether. 
They have not provided any detail on the 
continuation of the hail and ride service 
currently offered by the 346 and they have 
not provided any details of where bus stops 
would be if the hail and ride stopped   The 
extended service would require the widening 
of Waycross Road and the installation of toilets 
and would be an every two hour service rather 
than four. 
The proposal also includes the removal of 
the 347 service which supports the Cathedral 
Estate and Clay Tye Road.  The suggestion is 
that residents on the Cathedral Estate will have 
access to a service 600m away.  Clay Tye Road 
will have no service to Upminster and beyond. 
The Upminster and Cranham Residents 
Association are pleased to hear of the proposed 
direct route to Harold Wood providing direct 
access to the Elizabeth Line, but have compiled 
a list of concerns with the proposals due to the 
reduction in service, the impact on residents, 
schools and businesses, and the perverse 
push to get more people into cars rather than 
encourage greater bus usage. 
Respond to the TfL consultation: 

continued on page 2
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

Visit: haveyoursay.tfl .gov.uk/
bus-routes-346-347-497 Email: 
haveyoursay@tfl .gov.uk
Telephone: 020 3054 6037
Write to: Freepost TfL Have Your 
Say CONSULTATION ENDS 
SUNDAY 16 APRIL 2023 
Th e Residents Association full 
response can be found on the 
UCRA website, https://www.ucra.
co.uk/ 

Neighbourhood
Watch       
A number of roads in Upminster 
have active Neighbourhood 
Watch co-ordinators and the Safer 
Neighbourhood Team is always 
happy to hear form anyone who 
would be interested in starting up 
one.  Th ere is help and support 
available for this.  In addition 
Havering’s Neighbourhood 
Watch Association is looking 
for volunteers to join their 
management committee, with 
a number of roles available.  If 
anyone is interested in joining that 
team please email Michael Winter, 
the Chairman  michaelwinter@
talktalk.net

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Your help 
needed        
If you could assist delivering 
around 40 Bulletins in Upminster 
each month please contact me.  
Also if you could drop off  Bulletins 
to 4/5 of our deliverers.  Help us to 
help you.  If you can assist please 
contact me on 07908 916119 or 
email gio.anastasi@hotmail.com
or bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk. 

Retail crime        
Shoplifting continues to be a 
problem in Upminster Town 
Centre, given the good transport 
links into the town.  Th e ward 
Panel is looking for someone 
from our retail sector to join the 
Panel to bring both expertise and 
experience to this issue.  Th e Panel 
meets quarterly and we would 
welcome anyone who wishes to 
contribute to this debate.  Please 
contact me as Chair of the Panel  
lindavandenhende@btinternet.
com

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.
Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com
www.cpcarpetcleaning.com      CP Carpet Cleaning

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser
Gio Anastasi 07908 916119
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Havering 
Against ULEZ      

Your local Councillors were joined 
by Havering Residents in the 
protest against ULEZ in London 
in March.  Myself and David 
Godwin were with Councillors 
from Cranham, Hornchurch, 
Rainham and Upminster. Whilst 
Havering Council have raised their 
objection to the implementation 
of ULEZ, and refused to cooperate 
with the Mayor, our best hope is 
that we can persuade the Prime 
Minister to intervene and stop this 
unfair tax, that will hit the poorest 
and least able to replace their cars 
together with local businesses and 
visitors to our area. 
Please write to: The Prime 
Minister, Rt. Hon. Rishi Sunak,10 
Downing Street, London, SW1A 
2AA explaining why you feel 
the ULEZ extension is unfair for 
Havering. We feel that if everyone 

sent a letter it would have more 
impact than numerous emails. 
Please help, let your voice be 
heard and help us to get the 
message to the Government that 
Havering does not want need or 
deserve the ULEZ extension.

Cllr LAURANCE GARRARD 

Lower Thames 
Crossing        
As we were going to print the 
Government's decision to delay 
Lower Thames Crossing for 2 years 
was announced.  Your Residents' 
Association had submitted 
comments to the Planning 
Inspectorate as part of the Lower 
Thames Crossing Planning 
Process.  Our full submission 
can be seen on our website.  The 
submission covered:
Local Traffic Impact, in particular 
seeking to offset the effect of 
higher volumes of traffic.
Ensuring Public Rights of Way 
are not blocked with effected 
footpaths etc sensibly rerouted.
Concerns about Air Quality and 
Health Impacts are addressed 
through a full assessment of likely 
impacts on resident health in the 
vicinity.
Effective measures are put in place 

to offset the loss of Green Belt and 
Wildlife Habitats. 
Effective monitoring to restrict 
all pollution for residents from 
Construction Compounds and 
Traffic.
A Climate Change Risk 
Assessment is undertaken to 
protect properties in the area.
Offset the Loss of Ancient 
and Other Woodland by the 
acquisition of land within 
Havering and planting for outdoor 
recreation. 
When the New Road Opens an 
effective programme to mitigate 
noise and National Highways 
undertake regular monitoring.

MIKE LONG

Queen’s Theatre 
defibrillator         
We have been keen supporters of 
the installation of defibrillators 
in our area.  I  saw one being 
installed at the Queen’s Theatre 
when delivering the March 
Bulletins and obtained the 
following information from the 
Theatre”
'Last year we were contacted by 
London Hearts who were offering 
a £300 grant towards the cost of 

a defibrillator bought through 
them. We applied for the grant 
and succeeded but we still had to 
cover the remaining cost. We were 
looking at fundraising ideas and 
spoke to Cliff Reynolds (Chairman 
of Havering over 50s Forum) 
to find a way to raise the rest of 
the money.  A few weeks later, I 
received an email from Yorkshire 
Building Society in Elm Park to say 
Cliff had contacted them and they 
would like to put us forward for 
their Small Change Big Difference 
Scheme, where customers can 
choose to donate the pence of their 
interest to a local charity. Again, 
we were successful with this and 
were awarded £2,000. This covered 
the remaining cost and installation 
of the defibrillator.
The defibrillator unit has been 
installed and has been registered 
with The Circuit (The National 
Defibrillator Network). It is also 
connected to London Ambulance 
Service.  This means if someone 
was to call 999 and needed 
a defibrillator the London 
Ambulance Service could tell them 
the exact location and the access 
code for them to use it and could 
help save someone’s life.'
The defibrillator is outside the 
building close to the stairs into the 
Theatre.                              RON OWER

Family 3 bed, 1 bathroom apartment with additional sofa bed. 
Located in Soldeu in Andorra, 5 mins walk from ski lift.

Available to rent for family/friends’ holidays. 
Great location for skiing in the winter and hiking,  

mountain biking and canoeing in the summer.
Call 01708 223321  

for further details and availability. Speak to Rachel & James. 

Holiday apartment for rent

Cllrs David Godwin, Gerry O’Sullivan,  
Laurance Garrard, Gillian Ford, Oscar Ford and  
Graham Williamson.
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Upminster Hyundai
321 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, 
Essex, RM14 2DF

Upminster Hyundai

SALES
SERVICE
PARTS

01708 917 958
CALL NOW

PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Home Insulation & Drylining Specialists. 
Want to Reduce Energy Bills & Heat Loss? 

Epd cover all aspects of internal wall lining, insulation and Finishing, External wall 
insulation including render systems, Loft insulation install/Upgrades, New 

Partitions & Ceilings inc Acoustic upgrades, Media walls, Feature ceilings and 
Light troughs.   For free friendly advice and quotes 

Call Daniel on 07378 401973 /  01708 223869. 



Support 
further afield         
It was devastating to see the 
catastrophic aftermath of the 
earthquake in Turkey, where 
many lives were lost. Th e extent 
of the damage is unmanageable 
and will take years to recover 
emotionally and physically.
Tackling the immediate impact 
of such a disaster is dependent 
on aid which Havering residents 
have played a role in, through 
clothes, goods and money 
collections.  Th e Hornchurch & 
Upminster Rotary Club are not 
new to donating to those in need, 
as they regularly raise funds for 
local charities including First Step 
and St Francis Hospice. Th ey also 
provide support when there are 
international disasters and on this 
occasion they funded two Shelter 
boxes to be sent to Turkey.
Each box typically contains 
a disaster relief tent for a 
family, thermal blankets and 
groundsheets, water storage 
and purifi cation equipment, 
solar lamps, cooking utensils, a 
basic tool kit, mosquito nets and 
children’s activity pack. 
If you would like to be part of an 

organisation that raises funds for 
those in need, think about joining 
the Rotary Club, we would love to 
see you at one of our meetings so 
you can see and hear for yourself 
what we can do together to help 
others. Contact: Terry Monk 
01708 226305

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

‘Try Before You 
Bike’ comes to 
Havering          
Th inking of taking up cycling 
but not sure it’s right for you?  
Try Before you Bike is a scheme 
that allows anyone who lives, 
works or studies in Havering to 
try out a new or nearly new bike 
for a monthly fee which you can 
claim back if you want to buy the 
bike.  Th e monthly fee to hire a 
bike starts at £10 per month for 
kids bikes, £30 per month for a 
standard hybrid bike or folding 
bike.  Th e bikes comes with 
lights, lock and a helmet and 
free delivery to your door by a 
cycling expert who will help get 
you started.  If you love your bike 
you get the hire fees deducted 
from the price and you can pay 
the balance through an interest 

free payment plan or by using the 
Cycle to Work scheme.  All the 
bikes are good quality from makes 
like Raleigh and Ridgeback and 
the online ordering system makes 
it simple to select the right size 
bike for you.  If you are a beginner 
and require more training you 
can get free cycle skills sessions 
through the Council’s cycle 
training program, details of which 
will be provided when you order 
your bike (subject to available 
Council funding).  Th ousands of 
Londoners have started cycling 
using this fl exible, supportive 
scheme and it is a great way to get 
into cycling if you are not ready 
to go out and buy a new bike.  
Find out more from Havering 
Council’s partners https://
www.peddlemywheels.com/
try-before-you-bike who run the 
scheme on their behalf. 

ULEZ – an 
unfair tax          
Whilst we have heard that 
Havering Council has voted 
against the expansion of the ULEZ 
area, there are many concerns 
about the impact this unfair tax 
will have on a large number of 
people, particularly pensioners 

and those that are less well off .  
I bought a Volvo petrol car in 1999 
which at the time was considered 
to be one of the most effi  cient and 
long lasting vehicles.   Over the 
last 3 years our average annual 
mileage is only 1,800 miles, but 
our short journeys are essential 
and public transport cannot be 
used for them.  As an example, 
public transport is not available 
to take our grandson from 
Upminster back to Warley after 
school, nor is it feasible to travel 
from Upminster to be at a Riding 
School for 9am where my wife is a 
volunteer helper for Riding for the 
Disabled Association. Th e stables 
are not accessible by public 
transport.  I am 78 and it is not 
sensible to spend a huge amount 
of money to buy a new car or even 
a compliant second hand vehicle, 
which I have found to be in the 
region of £15,000 upwards. New 
cars are not readily available and 
there are lengthy waiting lists 
even if one could aff ord this.  
It is the pensioners, the poor and 
those that have looked after their 
vehicles and not been profl igate 
in buying new cars every few 
years that are being punished.  I 
fear many who think that this tax 
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continued on page 7

Free Wills and Lasting Power of
Attorney Seminar

Dates: Friday 24 February & Saturday 25 February 2022
Time: 09:45 to 11:30
Address: 54 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TU

Book your place now
Email: marketing@pinneytalfourd.co.uk
Telephone : 01708 229444

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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does not affect them now, will 
find that within two or three years 
their vehicles will be deemed 
non-compliant. It seems that 
there is nothing that can be done 
to get this unfair tax deferred 
until viable travel alternatives are 
available to those affected.
Sadiq Khan has boasted that 
the expansion will bring in 
£300million and that this is a great 
success. It is not. No-one wants 
to pay the charge but they will 
be forced to do so because they 
have no alternative.  I sincerely 
trust that our Council will insist 
on deferring this tax until viable 
travel alternatives are available 
to those affected.  We must bring 
what pressure we can to highlight 
this undemocratic action by the 
Mayor of London.

RICHARD MOOREY

Ukrainian 
Community 
Café           
At the end of January the café 
opened in Church House, 
Romford Market thanks to a 
grant from the London Borough 
of Havering’s Homes for Ukraine 

department.  Hosted by a small 
team of Ukrainian project 
workers, the café is open to the 
public for tea, coffee and light 
refreshments, plus a range of 
relaxing creative activities.   All are 
encouraged to come along and 
take part in the different activities 
and learn new arts and crafts.  
The café is open from 10am to 
2pm on Mondays, Tuesdays and 
Thursdays during term time.  
Everyone is welcome. 

Cabinet 
Member for 
Adults and 
Health           
Over the last few months having 
taken over the role of Cabinet 
Lead for Adults and Health, 
I have been visiting the care 
provision that Havering has to 
offer, including day services for 
adults with special needs and 
disabilities. The Council do not 
own any care homes but we do 
place residents in these homes 
and have a responsibility to 
oversee their wellbeing. It is 
therefore important that I get to 
know the issues and challenges 

that all parties face including 
capacity in the system and staffing 
levels. This has already resulted in 
some changes in practice for the 
benefit of all.
I am also responsible for Health, 
which includes chairing the 
Havering Place Based Partnership 
Board. The membership of 
the board includes, the NHS, 
NELFT, BHRUT, GPs, Council, 
Healthwatch. I am delighted to 
say that the work that is starting 
to come out of the Partnership is 
looking very positive. The Cost-
of-Living work and website link 
has been one such initiative that 
the Council has led on, supported 
by our partners. Another is the 
£100k coming from the NHS 
to support community groups 
through the ‘Community Chest’. 
The role for the Council was to 
undertake the application process 
and the allocation of the funds. 
I am pleased to say some great 
community projects have been 
beneficiaries including ‘Proper 
Blokes’ who hold a walk and talk 
group for men in Upminster. The 
group aim to support men, who 
would not normally talk about 
their situation including problems 
from addiction, mental health, 
relationship problems, or just the 

need for space to walk and talk to 
someone. 
In the coming months I hope 
to be able to share a number of 
initiatives that will be rolling out 
across the Borough.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD 

Council 
emergency 
number            
Kindly note the Council’s out 
of hours emergency number is 
01708 433999.  Please try and 
give the post code for where 
the problem is or as much 
information as possible.  The 
office hours number is 01708 
434343. 

Moor Lane 
Church Pre-
school              
We have places available for 
September 2022 at our small 
friendly pre-school in Cranham.  
We take children from two and 
a half  years offering morning 

Painting
Plaster Over Artex

Specialists in Re-Skimming
Coving
Tiling

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES
Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086

AC PLASTERING

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom


















continued on page 9
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Tree Felling  |  Crown Reductions  |  Hedge Trimming
Stump Grinding  |  Garden Clearance  |  Removal of Dangerous Limbs

01708 301 371
07572 535 206   07944 018 811

sessions 9am - 12.10pm Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
or full day sessions 9am - 3pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
term time only.  If you would like 
to come and visit please contact 
us to arrange this, we would love 
to show you our preschool.
For more information, 
please email 
moorlanechurchpreschool@
gmail.com or call Anita on
07599 930469.

Upminster 
Dementia 
Choir            
Dementia can be a particularly 
isolating disease, both for the 
person living with, and their carer, 
but it doesn’t have to be. Th ere are 
a variety of diff erent cafes, groups 
and organisations ready and 
waiting for you to join them.
I set up the Upminster Dementia 
Choir a number of years back, 
fi rst starting at All Saints Church, 
with the kind support of the 
Rector Marion Williams. Since 
COVID we have relocated to the 
Queens Th eatre in Hornchurch 
which provides parking and is on 
a bus route. 

We start with tea and coff ee at 
10am for a little socialising and 
then the Choir starts at 10.30am 
until 11.30am. All of the song 
words are printed and laminated, 
so there is no need to worry 
about not knowing the words, 
and there is no competition for 
the best singing voice! We like 
taking requests for your favourite 
songs and are building up a good 
repertoire. 
It is £2 per session and we meet 
every other week. If you are 
living with dementia or care for 
someone living with dementia, 
come along and enjoy some light 
relief with a cheery sing and chat.
For further information contact: 
Gillian Ford - 01708 641317

Havering On 
Line Watch 
Link               
As an eff ective way to deter car 
thieves, the Police continue to 
advise car owners to have the 
registration number of their 
vehicle permanently security-
marked onto all the windows.  
Simply by fi tting false number 
plates, a thief can alter the true 
identity of any car in minutes 

- but having to replace every 
piece of glass would prove time-
consuming and very expensive.
Th e Identimark car window 
etching service is £29.95 per 
vehicle at your premises. Please 
contact for appointments/advice 
- Matthew Marcus - Identimark 
Mobile Operator (1985).  Tel: 
07518 999175.

Thames Chase                
Spring is here! Make a beautiful 
Spring wreath on Sunday, 2nd 
April at Th ames Chase with Clare 
from Bliss Flowers. All materials 
will be provided and the wreath 
will last the season. If you have 
anything you wish to add to your 
wreath please bring it with you on 
the day.
2nd April from 10.30am - 
12.30pm, £40 per person. Please 
call the visitor centre reception to 
book: 01708 642970.
Save the date! Th e Th ames Chase 
Spring Fair takes place on 16th 
April. Join us from 10am. Th e day 
will include heritage book talks, 
led by local author and historian 
Sue Smith plus various guest 
authors speaking on local history 
from 10.30 -11.30am. Stalls 
showcasing our local heritage 

including Upminster Tithe Barn 
plus various demonstrations of 
crafts will be on show. Families 
can make a mini scarecrow, take 
part in seed planting or enjoy 
an Orchard Walk. Food will be 
provided by the Giggly Pig and 
refreshments by Th e Beanery. 
Full details of the day will be 
shared on our website: www.
thameschase.org.uk and across 
social media.

Big Band 
event                 
Th e Rotary Club of Hornchurch 
and Upminster will be holding 
their annual charity Big Band 
event at Th e New Windmill Hall, 
St Mary’s Lane, Upminster. Th e 
event will feature the Ken Turner 
Big Band who will entertain us 
with music from the fabulous 
swing era. Th e date is 29th April 
2023 with music from 8pm. 
Admission is by prepaid ticket 
only on sale at £25 each which 
includes a fi sh and chips, chicken 
and chips or vegetarian option 
supper. All proceeds from the 
evening will be donated to local 
charities. For tickets please 
contact Terry Monk on 01708 
226305.
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Horizon Fostering is Recruiting Foster Carers  

There is a huge demand for families to foster. There are many vulnerable 
children who are unable to live with their parents and need to be 
provided with a safe, stable and loving home, with foster carers who 
encourage and support them in their growth and development. 

To be considered to be assessed as a foster carer you need: 

• A spare room 
• Aged 21 or over 
• Time to care for a child 
• A nurturing, empathetic and caring attitude 
• Ability to work with professionals and engage in training 
• Full time residency in the UK and live in London, Essex and 

surrounding areas 

If you are interested in becoming a foster carer or would like to know 
more, please visit our website www.horizonfostering.co.uk, call on 020 
8200 2353 or email enquiries@horizonfostering.co.uk to make an 
enquiry. 

 

 

• Domestic and Commercial window cleaning • Windows, frames, sills and doors are included
• Friendly, Professional and reliable • Regular service - choose between 4 and 8 weeks
• Fully insured • 100 Satisfaction guarantee
• Gutter cleaning services - Gutter vacuuming using powerful triple motored Gutter vac system

PURE DROPLETS – Window Cleaning Specialists
T: 07904 120195  E: puredroplets100@gmail.com

 First Step Golf Day 
Friday 26th May 2023 

 At Langdon Hills Golf Club 
Join us for a day of fun which will include a full                 

english breakfast,18 holes, prize holes,                         
dinner and presentations.                                                 

Full details on our website: www.firststep.org.uk                                                        
or call Caroline or Catherine on 01708 556355    

   Not a golfer? You can still support this event by          
sponsoring a Golf Hole, please give us a call            

Vital funds raised at this event will help us with our work 
in  supporting families of babies and young children with           

special needs and disabilities.  
Contact details: 01708 556355 or                                                   
email: enquiries@firststep.org.uk                                                    

Website:  www.firststep.org.uk    RCN: 1106002 
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47

Watch that 
speed                
May we remind you to watch your 
speed when driving.  Th e local 
Police do hold speed checks.  
Please be careful and keep our 
roads safe. 

Cost of living 
support                 
Please check Havering Council’s 
website havering.gov.uk/
costofl iving .  You will fi nd advice 
on budgeting, fi nancial support 
and debt advice and help with 
energy costs.
Th ere is a dedicated team to help 
residents who need extra help and 
support telephone 01708 432 280.
Th e website also gives details of a 
number of organizations off ering 
warm spaces facilities.

First Step Golf 
Day 2023                 
On Friday, 26th May, First Step 
will be holding their annual 
golf day at Langdon Hills Golf 
Club.  On the day you will enjoy 

a full english breakfast, 18 holes, 
dinner and presentations.  Prizes 
for individual winner, winning 
team, nearest the pin and longest 
drive, plus prize holes.  £95 per 
person (£380 per Four-Ball).  
To book your Four-Ball go to  
https://www.fi rststep.org.uk/
fundraising/fi rst-step-golf-
day-2023/ or call the offi  ce and 
speak to Caroline or Catherine on 
01708 556355.

Havering 
Association 
for People 
with 
Disabilities                  
Most people know us as H.A.D.   
We are a small charity based in 
the green hut just off  Wingletye 
Lane in Hornchurch.  We provide 
a range of groups from social 
clubs to wellbeing activities, 
art sessions, days out and lots 
more for adults with additional 
needs.  All our regular groups and 
activities cost less than £5 and 
are held in our hall which is fully 
accessible.
We have two upcoming 

fundraising events:
24th April – Quiz Night at the 
Crumpled Horn, Upminster, 7pm 
start, £5 per person.
12th May – Golf Day at Maylands 
Golf Club, Romford. Meet at 
9.30am for coff ee and a light 
breakfast, £200 for a four-ball 
including breakfast and lunch.
If you would like to get involved 
or require more information you 
can contact us on 01708 476554, 
e mail admin@hadhavering.
co.uk, follow us on social media 
@hadhavering or check out our 
website www.hadhavering.co.uk

Building 
repairs at St 
Laurence’s 
Church                 
From mid-March until 
approximately the end of June, St 
Laurence’s Church in the centre 
of Upminster is undergoing 
a programme of internal and 
external repairs to ensure that this 
beautiful, peaceful and historic 
place of worship can continue to 
be available to the local and wider 
community. One aspect of the 

repairs will be the replacement 
of the weathervane that was 
damaged last year by Storm 
Eunice.
Th e church will continue to be 
open daily to visitors during this 
period and services continue as 
advertised, but please be mindful 
of safety when near areas where 
work is taking place.
As a separate initiative, the 
church continues with plans for 
a project which will introduce 
improvements to the building 
including a disabled toilet and 
better meeting facilities. More 
information about the plans is 
available inside the church.

The Brain 
Tumour 
Charity - The 
Judy D’cruz 
Fund                 
Many of you may have heard 
by now that my lovely wife Judy 
D’cruz passed away on 20th 
January this year after a brave 
and long battle with a Brain 
Tumour.  Th e Judy D’cruz Fund 

continued on page 13
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Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL

  

First Step 35th Anniversary Ball  
Help us celebrate with friends & supporters 
Saturday 7th October 2023 at Orsett Hall 

 

3 Course Dinner with Tea & Coffee 
Raffle, Silent Auction, Music & Dancing 

Visit our website www.firststep.org.uk to reserve your tickets  
or call 01708 556355 and speak to Caroline or Catherine 

 

 Vital funds raised will help us with our work in  
supporting families of babies and young children              
with special needs and disabilities. RCN: 1106002. 
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which has been set up to fi ght to 
fi nd a cure for this deadly disease 
currently stands at £80,210.21.  
I will continue this fi ght until 
a cure is found. To this end we 
are holding an evening of live 
music at the “SX”, Essex Arms, 10 
Warley Hill, Brentwood (30sec 
walk from Brentwood Station) 
from 8pm -11pm on Saturday, 
20th May. Tickets are just £12 
with every penny going to the 
cause due to the kind sponsorship 
of E.J. Roberts Roofi ng.  Please 
come and join us for the fi rst ever 
“JudeFest”, we will raise a glass 
to her memory and then dance 
the night away as she would have 
loved us to do.  You can donate 
at any time to the fund via www.
judydcruz.com

WIN D’CRUZ, Ambassador, 
Th e Brain Tumour Charity

Artisan events 
UK craft 
markets                
Please note following dates at Th e 
New Windmill Hall, Upminster.  
April is on Sunday, 16th and May 
on Sunday, 14th - both trading 
between 10am to 3pm.

Hornchurch 
Football Club                 
We are almost at the end of the 
season and what a season it has 
been for our local club.  Th ere 
has been some terrifi c games 
at the local stadium and good 
attendance levels.  Please note 
the following home fi xtures at Th e 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue – kick off  
3pm.
Saturday, 8th April home to 
Billericay Town 
Saturday, 15th home to 
Bowers and Pitsea   
Come along, you’ll have a great 
afternoon and the club also has a 
really nice bar.
Please keep an eye on the club’s 
website for further news. 

Upminster 
weather                  
When you meet people and 
mention that you are living in 
Upminster, many will say yes it’s 
at the end of the District Line 
and a number will say you have a 
working windmill.  With the BBC 
weather programme showing 
Upminster every day in their 

broadcasts more and more know 
where we are.

Chocolate 
toxicity in dogs 
With Easter on the way and 
chocolate products on sale 
everywhere please be aware that 
chocolate is toxic to dogs. Th e 
active ingredient is Th eobromine 
which causes central nervous 
stimulation and increased 
muscular contractility of both 
skeletal and cardiac muscles. 
Dark chocolate contains the 
highest amount of theobromine 
while white chocolate contains 
barely any.  Signs of toxicity occur 
within about 4 hours and include 
vomiting, dribbling, increased 
thirst and urination, excitability 
and increased heart rate. If you 
are aware that your dog has eaten 
a large amount of chocolate, 
then contact your vet who may 
advise an injection to induce 
vomiting followed by activated 
charcoal doses to absorb the 
remaining toxin. Other drugs 
may be required to slow the heart 
rate if it is dangerously high. Th e 
prognosis for full recovery is 
favourable. Lawton and Stoakes 
01708 384444

UCRA Coach 
outing news                   
Brighton and St Mary’s House 
& Gardens, Bramber – Saturday, 
10 June 
A morning visit to Brighton 
with its extraordinary mix of 
attractions such as the Victorian 
Pier to the exclusive boutiques 
in ‘Th e Lanes’, a treasure trove 
of things to do and places to eat 
where you can obtain some lunch 
before our afternoon visit to St 
Mary’s House, West Sussex.  
St Mary’s is a magnifi cent Grade 1 
Historic House with 500 years of 
history.  It is set in the downland 
village of Bramber and is 
surrounded by formal and topiary
gardens with pools and fountains. 
After exploring the house and 
gardens we will have tea and 
biscuits served in the charming 
cottage style tea rooms.  Price 
£34.50 
For information and availability 
on our trips why not join our 
mailing list. Contact gina.savill-
turner@email.com; tel 07958 
006503 or 01708 228270
joancarroll66@gmail.com; tel 
07789 956399

Coffee Vibe
(an Independent Coffee Shop, St Mary’s Lane)

 
 

Dine in or Takeaway, Deliveroo or Ubereats
179 St Marys Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BU

Open 8am – 6pm  Mon-Sat, 10am-4pm Sundays
Dog Friendly   01708 572139

• Organic Coffee & Tea 
• Cakes & Patisserie 
 inc Vegan and Gluten Free
• Sandwiches & Main Meals 
 Breakfast & Brunch, 
 Lunch & Afternoon Tea, Family Meals
• Juices and Smoothies
• Childrens Parties
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 “The best 
   training 
   and trainers 
   I’ve ever had 
   in my life!”
    Sash 

Facebook “f” Logo CMYK / .eps Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .eps

Find us at:
CTC House
81B Front Lane
Cranham
Upminster RM14 1XL

07749 372026
www.infitness.co.uk

FANTASTIC OFFERS FOR 
NEW MEMBERS 

contact us to find out more

NEW GYM NOW OPEN IN CRANHAM

LOCATED BEHIND TESCO EXPRESS

Find us at:

A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01708 250386
07974 085985
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Easter 
Greetings                  
As nice as they are, Easter is not 
about chocolate eggs, chicks, 
bunnies, or even hot cross buns, 
but the fact that Jesus Christ was 
put to death, unjustly and cruelly, 
to restore our relationship with 
God. Yes, it was our sin that nailed 
Him to the cross - He became our 
substitute, so that anyone who 
believes and trusts in Jesus will 
not die, eternally, but instead 
,have the certain hope of Heaven. 
Th ere’s lots more to explain, so 
why not join our service on Good 
Friday at 10.30am in Upminster 
Park (or Trinity Church, if it’s 
raining), or visit one of our 
churches over the Easter period? 
Website details are on www.
ctucno.org.  Happy Easter!

PAUL THOMPSON: 
Leader of King’s Church, 

Upminster, on behalf of ‘Churches 
Together in Upminster, Cranham 

and North Ockendon’.

Shirley Tours                    
11th  - 12th May, West End 
Musical – Six. Hotel stay with 
breakfast.  Good seats in stalls for 
show.  8.30pm start.  £99, plus £5 
donation to Shirley Tours.  Twin 
rooms, no coach. 
29th July 7 nights music themed 
cruise “Land of the Vikings”
(Limited availability) Motown 
meets rock n roll legends with 
Kiki Dee plus Elvis impersonator.  
Ambassador Cruises sailing 
on cruise ship Ambience from 
Tilbury port.  Ports of call include 
Gothenburg, Copenhagen, 

Kristiansand with possible 
chance to visit “Graceland” new 
Elvis themed museum in Aarhus 
Denmark. Booking now, request 
fl yer for details. Full vaccinations 
required.  
12th to 13th December. Th ursford 
Spectacular Show, Norfolk. 
£279pp.  By coach with overnight 
stop at hotel in Norwich, with 
light lunch at Pensthorpe Wildlife 
Bird Sanctuary en route, Tickets 
for Th ursford Matinee Show and 
Dinner at overnight hotel. Free 
time in Norwich next day before 
returning home. Now booking. 
February 2024: We will be making 
a return visit to Brick Lane Music 
Hall, Adult Panto – Peter and the 
Loose Boys – contact Shirley for 
details. 
Email: shirley@shirleytours.
co.uk or call 01708 227884 
or 07966 146956 (leave name 
and contact details on mobile 
answerphone).  Fund raising for 
James Oglethorpe, Engayne, Hall 
Mead schools, All Saint’s Church 
and All Saint’s scout group. Pick-
ups from Jobbers Rest (can park 
cars there), Plough  Pub, Avon 
Road both ends.

OUT AND 
ABOUT – 
CLUBS AND 
ACTIVITIES 
Havering Ladies 
Probus Club                    
Ladies are you retired, like 
meeting new people and enjoy 
a nice luncheon in  beautiful 

surroundings? If so why not come 
along to our meetings on the fi rst 
Wednesday of the month at Top 
Meadow Golf Club, Fen Lane, 
Upminster.  We are a very friendly 
group and have really interesting 
speakers and quizzes as well as 
theatre trips and outings, but 
more importantly it’s a great 
opportunity to socialise and 
have a good chat and make new 
friends.  If you would like to know 
more or to come along please 
contact our Secretary Barbara on 
01708442756. We look forward to 
hearing from you.

Havering 
Antique 
Collectors Club                    
Friday, 21st April  – Steve Jester 
– jewellery back to basics.  7.30 
for 7.45pm start. Harold Wood 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane - Annual Membership £35,  
Guests £5.  Chairman Mrs Chris 
Lovett 079 4736 7258.

The Old Chapel 
Tea & Talk                   
Wednesday 12th April – Two 
Victorian Philanthropists - 
Margaret Mills will talk about 
two Victorians with a social 
conscience, Sir Titus Salt and 
Angela Burdett-Coutts.  Opinions 
are divided about them, and 
one of them scandalised Queen 
Victoria!
Email: friendsoldchapel@mary.
havering.sch.uk         
Roope Hall, Trinity Church, 
Station Road, Upminster. 

Doors open at 10am – talk starts 
at 10.30am, £2 supplement for 
members,  £4 admission for non-
members.  Tel: 01708 224830 or 
Mob: 07870 558408.

Havering 
& District 
National Trust 
Association                    
We meet on the 4th Saturday of 
the month in the large hall at 
Ardleigh House, Hornchurch. 
Meetings start at 2.30pm and 
run for 90 minutes. Our speaker 
on 22nd April is Paul Harrison, 
speaking about the ‘50 perennials 
every garden must have’.  Others 
talks this year range from the 
‘world of spring fl owers’ to 
‘seasonal customs and traditions 
of Essex’.  You don’t have to be a 
member of the National Trust to 
attend. Visitors are welcome at a 
cost of £3 per meeting.  For further 
details e-mail HaveringNTA@
hotmail.com or call the Secretary 
on 07939101802.

Interested in 
Playing Bowls?                    
Have you ever fancied taking up 
the best game in the summer 
sunshine? Th en join us at 
Upminster Bowls club for the 
fi nest scenic setting in Essex 
and take up the wonderful game 
of bowls. Th e season offi  cially 
begins on 29th April and the club 
would welcome all new members.   
Enjoy a great social calendar 

07761 049852
I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

continued on page 17

Swimming Lessons

Contact Trevor on: trevor@criddersswim.co.uk
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



throughout the year and all the 
additional facilities at Upminster 
which include a subsidised 
licenced bar with Sky TV, a 
snooker room, and a restaurant. 
Th e club has a lot to off er so 
please come down and check us 
out for yourself or visit the website 
at upminstergolfclub.co.uk for 
full details including pictures. 
If you prefer to talk and have 
any questions, then please 
contact Debra Shaw on 01708 
222788 or email Debra@
upminstergolfclub.co.uk  We 
look forward to hearing from you.

The Arts 
Society, 
Havering                     
Our April talk will be ‘Babylon: 
Art and Legend’ by Sue Rollin.  
Once one of the greatest cities 
in the ancient world, a vanished 
metropolis which lay ruined and 
deserted for over 2000 years, its 
history has become bound up 
with myth and legend but it has 
never been forgotten.  Taking 
place on Tuesday, 11th April  at 
10.30am at the New Windmill 
Hall, Upminster.  Visitors 
welcome for a fee of £8.  Please 
visit our website  
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Lectures/FutureLectures.aspx
Facebook:   https://
www.facebook.com/
groups/199870022175485. 
or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk, or telephone 
01708 221903.

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society                      
Wednesday, 19th April, 7.15 for 
7.30pm. Konrad Malin-Smith, 
founder member of the HAS, 
and a regular speaker to our 
club, will present a talk entitled 
‘Supernovae of the First Kind: 
white dwarf detonations’.
Young Astronomers (aged 8-16) 

- Th ursday, 27th April  7- 8pm. 
Th ere is a mix of space news, talks 
observing when possible.  
All of the above meetings held 
at Th ames Chase, Pike Lane, 
Upminster. New members are 
always welcome. If you are 
interested in joining us there 
are more details on the website 
www.havastro.co.uk or email 
enquiries@havastro.co.uk or 
email young.astronomers@
havastro.co.uk

Bretons Sea 
Angling Club                      
Bretons are an established sea 
angling club in Havering and all 
of Essex.  New membership is 
now open to anyone that may 
be interested in joining.  Novices 
are very welcome and friendly 
advice is always available.  If you 
are interested call Peter on 07837 
729229.

Learn, Laugh 
and Live                      
Havering U3A has a change of 
venue, with monthly meetings 
taking place in the Hall of 
Romford Baptist Church, 
Main Road,  RM1 3BL.  We 
meet at 2.15pm, on the second 
Wednesday of the month, doors 
open 2pm. 
Wednesday, 12th April  – Peter 
Jones – How to do Everything 
and Be Happy.  Peter’s recent 
book is for ordinary people with 
ordinary lives.  It’s for people who 
have been ambling along and 
wondering why they’re not, well, 
just that little bit happier.  It’s for 
most people and that includes 
you.  
For more information come along 
or see our website: u3asites.org.
uk/havering

Harwood 
Ladies Probus                       
We are a group of retired 
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Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

FEN BUILDING & LANDSCAPE
EXTENSIONS

LOFT CONVERSIONS,
GARDEN ROOMS

ALL ASPECTS OF BUILDING AND MAINTENANCE

For a free no obligation quote For bespoke shutters:
Contact Andrew on 07939152828 Email: fensfinalfixtures@gmail.com

Established 1991 Or Paul 07595593418
Email: fenbuilding@ntlworld.com

continued on page 19

Breast Cancer is the 
most common 
cancer in women 
in the UK.
1 in 5 are under 50.
Don’t be a statistic.
Not all changes mean cancer 
and we are here to help 
Not all changes mean cancer and 

remote 1-2-1 breast awareness 
consultations with specialist nurses.
Our nurses will teach you how to 
check yourself with confidence 
and discuss any concerns you
have with your 
breast health.
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Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

WELCOME TO 
ROMFORD & DAGENHAM TAGB TAE KWON DO

Get ready to transform yourself both inside and out. Join Romford & Dagenham Tae Kwon Do  
to nurture the warrior within, enhance your self-esteem, and take your practice to the next level. 

With our wide variety of classes for all skill levels, everyone is truly welcome.

My name is Alison Edwards and I am a 6th Degree Master Black Belt with the TAGB.

Tuesday & Thursday 19:30-20:30 Robert Clack Leisure Centre, RM8 1GB

Wednesday 18:30-19:30 Saturday 08:30-09:30 Campion School Gymnasium RM11 3BX

CONTACT ME: Tel. +44 7720711807 Email. romfordtkd@mac.com
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women who meet each month 
to socialise, enjoy a three 
course lunch and listen to a 
guest speaker.  We meet at Top 
Meadow Golf Club on the second 
Wednesday of each calendar 
month and we currently have 
vacancies for new members.  If 
you enjoy making and meeting 
new friends, then please contact 
Sheila Stringer on 01708 225564 
or Helene Carter on 01708 
225629

Upminster 
and District 
Probus Club                      
Gentlemen, are you retired 
or semi-retired?  Our Probus 
Club meet at the Cranleigh 
Restaurant in Hornchurch on the 
last Wednesday of each month, 
where we enjoy a 3-course meal 
followed by a speaker.  Our April 
speaker will be Steve Redfern who 
will be talking about off ensive 
language on the football pitch.  
Why not come along, you’ll be 
sure of a warm welcome.  Find us 
on https://upminster probussec.
wixsite.com/upminster-probus 
. If you wish to attend please 
book your lunch in advance. 
Contact Robert Langstone on 
01708 226705 or email him 
at upminsterprobus.lunch@
gmail.com  Lunch costs just £20, 
payable at the meeting.

The Secrets of 
Hever Castle                      
Join us on April 11th to hear 
from Neil Miller, Head Gardener 
at Hever Castle.   Neil’s arrival 
at Hever Castle is the perfect 
example of being in the right 
place at the right time. Neil was 
looking around the garden and 
started chatting to the Head 
Gardener and his enthusiasm and 
passion led to a position at Hever 
which he started in February 
2002, becoming Head Gardener 
in 2006.  We go behind the 
scenes of the gardens from their 
implementation in the early 20th 
century to current times.
Th e lecture is in the Windmill 
Hall. Doors open 7.15pm, 
lecture starts at 7.45pm with 
refreshments during the interval 
and a raffl  e at the end of the 
evening closing at 9.45pm.  
Entrance is free to members and 
£3 for non-members.  You can 
fi nd out more about our society 
by visiting our website www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.
co.uk

Craft sale – 
Trinity Church                      
Coff ee morning and craft sale 
on Easter Saturday, 8th April  
from 10 to 12noon at Trinity 
Church, Station Road, Upminster. 
All proceeds to Harold Hill 
Foodbank. 

Wednesday 
Afternoon 
Music at 
Hornchurch 
Library                        
1st fl oor meeting room (lift 
available). Start 2pm ending by 
4pm. 
12th April - Th e Gramophone 
Company presented by Stephen 
Raindle. 
26th April - Th e Fifth Dimension 
presented by Harry Newman. 
No need to book - just turn up, 
admission is free and interval 
drinks are available at a nominal 
charge. Buses 165, 256 and 370 
stop near to the library and there 
is limited free car parking behind 
the library.  Further information 
you can phone Stephen 01708 
470670 or email sraindle@aol.
com

Essex Wildlife 
Trust, 
Havering – 
Monthly Walk                       
Saturday, 6 May 2023 - 
Fingringhoe Wick Nature 
Discovery Park, South Green 
Road, FIngringhoe, Colchester 
CO5 7DN - A  wonderful place 
to see nightingales.  Th is walk 
is free to attend, meet at the car 
park next to the visitor centre 
at 10am. Th e walk will take 
approx two hours so please wear 
suitable clothing and footwear. 
Any questions, please contact 
07802212151 or email ts15457@
netscape.net.
Dogs allowed on a lead. Th ere 
is a designated dog trail which 
is approximately 1 mile. Dogs 
are not permitted in the Nature 
Discovery Centre or on events.
Facilities   Toilets / Shop / Cafe/
refreshments / Picnic area  / 
Accessible toilet / Baby changing 
facilities.

Tea, Cakes 
and Chat - 
Social Group                        
We meet at Havering Indoor 
Bowls Club, Harrow Lodge Park 
RM11 1JU on the last Friday of 
the month.   If you are 55 and 
over and would like to meet new 
friends and be able to socialise in 
a warm and friendly environment 
come and join us.
From 1:30pm to 4pm,  £5 entry. 
We hold diff erent arts and crafts, 
informative chats and activities 
as well as having a hot drink and 
a cake. For further details email 
Lauren at teacakesandchat@
icloud.com

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O R B O Y S
A N D G I R L S A G E D 3 - 1 1 Y E A R S
A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O

There is no need to travel far for an excellent education for your
child. Oakfields is situated in Upminster and perfectly placed for

a private education in Havering. With our passion for teaching
and our holistic approach, we ensure every child has a well-

rounded education to be able to fulfil their potential.

SPACES
AVAILABLE

Phone: 01708 256721
Email: helen.barkham@oakfieldsschool.co.uk

www.oakfieldspreparatoryschool.co.uk

Oakfields is part of the Cognita Schools Group    www.cognita.com

BOOK A PRIVATE TOUR

WE'VE BEEN RATED 'EXCELLENT' IN ALL AREAS

in our recent ISI inspect ion

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on    01708 225998 / 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

on the details below;

Unlock some of the cash from your home

The Equity Release Experts’ advice is independent and covers the whole of the market, so we’re able 
to recommend the right equity release plan that could help transform your retirement.

Equity release may involve a lifetime mortgage, which is a loan secured against you home. Equity release will reduce 

carefully before securing a loan against your property. Unless you decide to go ahead, The Equity Release Experts’ 
service is completely free of charge, as our usual advice fee of £1,799 is only payable on completion of a plan. 
CKP824 (01/2023)

Gift money 
to family

Go on 
holiday

Replace 
the carmortgage

Make home and 
garden improvements

Clear existing 
credit cards and loans

If you’re a homeowner aged 55 or over
home could help. By releasing tax-free cash from your home, you could:

Paul Bunton - Upminster-based

07557 734075
paul.bunton@equityrelease.co.uk
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Upminster 
Police update        
At a recent ward panel meeting 
we had a speaker from Havering’s 
Joint Task Force, who gave us an 
update on their work. Sgt Sehmby 
had arranged this as Upminster 
has had a high number of thefts 
of motor vehicles and we have 
had this as one of our priorities 
for some time.  � e Task Force 
o�  cer was able to outline how 
they use intelligence to target 
areas and have had signi� cant 
success in recovering vehicles and 
disrupting activity.  In January 14 
vehicles were recovered across 
Havering and returned to their 
owners.  Upminster crime � gures 
show that in the last 3 months 
12 vehicles were stolen which is 
a reduction from 17 in the same 
period last year.  Still too high 
but shows a decline.  � e police 
continue to recommend the use 
of steering locks, drive posts and 
Faraday bags as preventative 
measures. � eft from vehicles 
has signi� cantly reduced from 
15 in 3 months last year to 4 in 
the most recent 3 months.  � is 
seems to indicate that residents 
are becoming more careful about 
locking vehicles and taking 
care not to leave things visible.   
Burglary has reduced from 5 to 4 
in the same period.  � e SNT will 
be focusing on robbery, vehicle 

crime and retail crime around 
Upminster Station for the next 3 
months.  

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Upminster 
Park crocuses        
We often mention how nice 
and proud we are of our award 
winning park in the middle of our 
Town Centre. Upminster Park has 
an active Friends Group.  Really 
great seeing the crocuses coming 
out again at the front of the park 
beside Corbets Tey Road. How 
many years has it been since they 
were planted?

Building On 
the Green Belt 
refused         
In a previous issue of � e 
Bulletin we reported on the 
Planning Application received 
by Havering Council at the 
Harwood Equestrian Centre, 
rear of Harwood Hall Lane 
for “demolition of existing 
buildings and construction of 9 
new dwellings and associated 
development” on Reference 
P1768.22.  � e Application was 
refused by Council O�  cers under 
delegated powers. Amongst 
the reasons for refusal was the 
proposal is considered to give rise 

to inappropriate development 
which is harmful to the openness 
of the Green Belt.  Also the 
development is inappropriate in 
the Green Belt, loss of recreational 
facilities in the form of an 
equestrian centre which would 
be contrary to the Local Plan.  If 
you wish to see the full detailed 
list of reasons for refusal please 
see Havering Council’s Planning 
Search and insert reference 
P1768.22.

Subscriptions         
Have you paid your £2 annual 
subscription for the UC&RA? 
Whilst we hope to cover the cost of 
� e Bulletin through advertising, 
which we generally do, we need 
funds to cover any legal bills to 
� ght any problems on your behalf.  
If you are out we will leave an 
envelope. Please return this to the 
address on the front.  A number 
of residents have indicated they 
are happy to pay by cheque and 
increase their donation.  Any 
cheques should be made to 
Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association.  We take an active 
interest in supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are active all 
the time, not just election times.

Footsteps at 
St Laurence 
Church         
St Laurence Church in the centre 
of Upminster is holding short 
services for children under 5 and 
their parents / carers.  Services at 
9.30am on Monday, 24th April and 
Monday, 22nd May.  For further 
details please contact the Church
O�  ce on 01708 220696. 

Litter around 
bottle banks 
in Cranham 
Village         
In February, I reported via the 
Love Clean Streets app that the 
area around the bottle banks 
and recycling bins at the rear of 
the public car park in Cranham 
Village was in a dirty state, with 
large amounts of broken glass and 
rubbish collected behind them.
� e message was marked up as 
being resolved after a couple of 
days, but nothing apparent has 

continued on page 22

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday

Your Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association 
Councillors are on facebook

For Upminster search:  ‘UCRA Oscar Ford’
For Cranham search: ‘UCRA Phil Ruck’ or ‘Councillor Gillian Ford’
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1-2-1 LUXURY GROOMING SERVICES WITH SOPHIA

07535 935289

Cut out and Reseal Service

been done at the time of writing 
(early March). I have therefore 
highlighted the issue to Havering 
Council and will also take up 
the matter of Love Clean Streets 
reports not being adequately dealt 
with, as this is not the � rst time 
that this has happened.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Cranham 
Community 
Centre, 
Marlborough 
Gardens          
We are pleased to say we are now 
holding ‘pop up’ shops. We will be 
showcasing any local business that 
wishes to sell their produce.  � is 
will be advertised on Facebook 
and other forums.  Please contact 
the o�  ce if you are interested 
01708 220941.  We also have our 
two brand new rooms back up and 
running if anyone is interested in 
hiring these.  We already o� er lots 
of classes so please check us out 
on Facebook or call for any more 
information.

Litter near 
Avon Road 
shops          
Towards the end of last year, I was 
contacted by several residents 
concerning the state of the area of 

Avon Road, Cranham, near to the 
shops.
I contacted the Council to ask for 
the area to have a thorough litter 
pick and was assured that the 
area would be regularly cleaned. 
However, anyone who has been 
there lately will see that this has 
not happened, with large amounts 
of litter collected in areas such as 
the bushes near to the bus stop 
opposite the shops.
I have therefore requested 
a meeting with a Council 
O�  cer from their Environment 
Department, to highlight the issue 
in person.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Updated UCRA 
constitution         
At the recent Upminster and 
Cranham Residents’ Association 
(UCRA) AGM, it was agreed 
that minor draft changes to the 
constitution (Association Rules) 
would be formally adopted. 
� e new Association Rules are 
available on our website www.
ucra.co.uk - just click on the 
‘UCRA Rules’ button on the front 
page.

Upminster 
Councillor 
surgery          
Please note that the April surgery 
for your Upminster Councillors’ 

will be held on Monday, 17th April 
at Costa Co� ee on the eastern 
side of Station Road between 10 
to 11am, a week later than usual 
given the Easter break.  We would 
be pleased to see you and listen to 
your concerns and ideas.  In the 
meantime, if you need to contact us 
our contact details are on page 2.

Cllrs OSCAR FORD, 
LINDA HAWTHORN AND 

CHRIS WILKINS

Moor Lane 
traffi c calming   
I have been contacted on several 
occasions concerning Moor Lane 
immediately south of the junction 
with Heron Way nearest to Kings 
Gardens. Anyone regularly using 
this section of road, will know 
that vehicles travelling up the hill 
frequently have to do so on the 
wrong side of the road, due to 
parked cars, with the brow of the 
hill preventing vehicles travelling 
in either direction being able to 
see each other until they are quite 
close.
Cranham ward Councillors met 
with Highways O�  cers from 
Havering Council prior to the 
pandemic but nothing positive 
materialised.  Towards the end 
of last year I contacted Highways 
O�  cers again, to request that 

they look into the possibility of 
introducing measures to reduce 
the potential danger but received 
the reply that they would not 
do this as records showed that 
there had not been any serious 
accidents in the last � ve years. 
� is makes no sense to me, as the 
risk is obvious. I have therefore 
contacted the Cabinet Member 
for Environment (whose remit 
covers Highways), to ask him for 
a meeting at the location. I will 
keep residents updated with any 
progress I make.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

David Durrant 
leafl et         
Residents will have been receiving 
lea� ets through their letter boxes 
from David Durrant.  David failed 
to get re-elected in the 2022 
May elections and it has been 
suggested he is looking to stand 
in the General Election when it is 
called. He has publicly denounced 
COVID as a conspiracy, 
disapproves of the COVID vaccine 
roll out and also disagrees with 
established scienti� c facts 
around climate change. � is will 
hopefully put some context into 
his lea� eting. 

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

 

CCTV £389 

RING £299 ALARM £299 
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com

B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 



DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub
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JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01708 250386
07974 085985

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 


